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Celebrate Our 35th Anniversary Year!      
The Ethnic Heritage Council (EHC) is celebrating 35 years!     

Come join us for an evening of toasting, music, award presentations, a complimentary 

tour of the Northwest African American Museum, and a delicious dinner. You’ll have a 

chance to renew friendships and build new ones. We’ll toast EHC founders and all the 

people who contributed to the successes of EHC through the years.     

The Aspasia Phoutrides Pulakis Memorial Award will be presented this year to John 

and Joann Nicon for their outstanding contributions to the Greek community. As a bo-

nus, they will tell us about the museum without walls they created on the Internet to 

record the history of Greek–Americans in Washington State – a model for us all.   

We’ll honor Warren Chang and Buyun Zhao with the Gordon Ekvall Tracie Memorial 

Award for excellence in ethnic performing arts and for their contributions in Chinese 

music to their own community and to the community at large. A highlight of the evening 

program will be solos by Chang and Zhao playing traditional Chinese instruments. 

Reserve your seat or a table online at www.ethnicheritagecouncil.org or mail in your 

registration form with payment. Tickets are $45/current EHC members or $50/

nonmembers. You may purchase a membership with your dinner ticket. Prepaid reser-

vations are required. The deadline for registration is Friday, May 22. 

The Northwest African American Museum is located at 2300 S. Massachusetts Street, 

Seattle 98144, just south of downtown Seattle. Free parking is available on site. 

We look forward to seeing you and celebrating with you! 

www.ethnicheritagecouncil.org April 2015 

Join Us! 

35th Anniversary Annual 
Dinner &                

Awards Ceremony 

Saturday, May 30, 2015 

6 pm—9 pm 

Northwest African American 
Museum 

Registration form inside 

 

info@ethnicheritagecouncil.org 

http://www.ethnicheritagecouncil.org
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Aspasia Phoutrides 
Pulakis Memorial 
Award Recipients –  
John & Joann Nicon 
By Rosanne Royer & Peter Lam 

The Aspasia Phoutrides Pulakis Memorial Award, Ethnic 
Heritage Council’s annual award given to an individual or 
individuals who have contributed significantly to a North-
west ethnic community, is named after a beloved Greek-
American woman of great stature who would beam at the 
news of this year’s winners– John and Joann Nicon. Aspa-
sia Pulakis helped spearhead the founding of the EHC and 
before her death in 1981 had dedicated four years to the 
EHC goals of bringing ethnic communities together to 
share interests and concerns and to write their local histo-
ries. 

When her illness prevented further participation in the 
Council’s activities, Aspasia asked Joann Georges Nicon to 
step in for her. And step in she did, in a big way, serving on 
the EHC board for numerous terms and as President. Jo-
ann’s deep respect for others and her organizational skills 
provided stability to the EHC for many years. 

Both Joann and her husband John are first generation 
Greek-Americans, the children of Seattle’s earliest émigrés 
from Greece. They have been vital members of the Greek 
Orthodox Church of the Assumption in Seattle and in nu-
merous other related organizations in their community. 
They are being honored especially for establishing an on-
line museum of Greek-American history that not only 
serves their community but offers an amazing and doable 
model for other communities who struggle to preserve their 
own history and heritage. 

In just five years, they and their close collaborators, Helen 
Georges and Ted Maroutsas, have created a museum 
without walls. They have put the Greek-Americans of 
Washington State into an on-line archive of memories, 
biographies, and artifacts and thereby assured that the 
Greek-American story is forever part of Washington State’s 
recorded history. 

For more information or to visit the GREEK-AMERICAN HISTORICAL  MUSEUM OF WASHINGTON STATE, go online 
to www.greeksinwashington.org or email greeksinwa@gmail.com. 

The GREEK-AMERICAN HISTORICAL MUSEUM OF 
WASHINGTON STATE, also known as Greeks in Washing-
ton, was established in 2009. It is an all-volunteer non-profit 
organization. As of April 2015, over 150 interviews have 
been completed for this museum without walls that has been 
accessed worldwide. Responses and inquiries have come 
from near and far as Greeks with similar names discover 
each other or recognize names from their places of origin. 
Today’s digital technologies are your admission ticket, and 
the doors are open 24/7 - 365 days.  

As the on-line components continue to flourish, a physical 
museum is gradually taking shape. An archive has been 
established to house donated or loaned items that include 
textiles, films, videos, costumes, clothing, bound volumes, 
printed materials, photos, slides, newspapers, documents, 
art works, audio recordings and other artifacts. 

The organization also collaborates in related programs in 
the community. In 2013, it sponsored a presentation on Al-
exander Pantages, the Greek theater mogul and has con-
ducted a history competition for young descendants of 
Greek immigrants. This year, the Museum curated an exhibit 
in cooperation with the Museum of History & Industry 
(MOHAI) entitled, “A Place at the Table – Over 100 years of 
Greek Restaurants, Culture and Entrepreneurial Spirit.” The 
exhibit started on February 7 and will continue to run 
through May 31, 2015. It tells the story of over 200 Greek-
owned or operated restaurants in the Puget Sound area, 
and over 300 throughout the State. John’s and Joann’s fami-
lies, the Nicon and Georges families, were among those 
restaurant entrepreneurs. This exhibit has been recognized 
by a number of organizations and publications including the 
Greek Embassy in Washington, DC and KATHIMERINI, the 
daily newspaper in Athens, Greece.  

In 2013, the Museum received the Charles Payton Heritage 
Advocacy Award from the Association of King County His-
torical Organizations and the Award of Project Excellence 
from the Washington Museum Association. This award, the 
Aspasia Phoutrides Pulakis Memorial Award, is a special 
tribute on behalf of all ethnic communities who will benefit 
from the example set by the remarkable museum without 
walls that John and Joann have put in place. 

Helen  Georges, Joann Nicon, John Nicon, and Ted Maroutsas 
Photo courtesy of Cliff Argue 

John and Joann Nicon 
Photos courtesy of Nicon Family 

http://www.greeksinwashington.org/
http://greeksinwashington.org/
http://greeksinwashington.org/
http://www.mohai.org/exhibits/item/2682-a-place-at-the-table
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composition, they learn about Chinese culture and traditions.”  
 
Encouraged by her family to study music, Zhao ─ who arrived in Seattle in 1990 ─ says, 
“Music is an important part of our lives, and I hope everyone will help support and pro-
mote our music and work.” In addition to the yangqin, Zhao is also a pipa and guzheng 
soloist. She has performed and recorded widely and is founder of the first Chinese 
Guzheng Orchestra in the United States. In her early career in China, Zhao was a mem-
ber of the Shanghai National Orchestra and a member of the first Chinese girls’ rock ‘n’ 
roll band. Zhao transferred her skill as a yangqin performer to playing drums in the band. 
The popular seven-member girls’ band traveled throughout China playing Western and 
Chinese music. 
 
Chang arrived in Seattle in 1982 after studying at the Shanghai Conservatory of Music 
and performing with the Shanghai National Orchestra and the Shanghai Jin-Kun Opera 
Orchestra. His career highlights include appearing on Johnny Carson’s “Tonight Show,” 
presenting his show at the Smithsonian Institute, receiving the State of Virginia Gover-
nor’s award as outstanding musician for his performance at the White House, performing 
with his ensemble at the grand opening of the Las Vegas Wynn Hotel, soloing with vari-
ous U.S. symphonies, and recording soundtracks for the movies The Soong Sisters and 
Shanghai Red. In 2005 he received the State of Washington Governor’s Arts Award pre-
sented by Governor Christine Gregoire. 

Warren Chang holds his erhu 
Photo courtesy of Creative Flashes 
Photography  

In following years, CAMA formed the Warren Chang Music Ensem-
ble in 1989 (now known as the U.S. China Music Ensemble); the 
Washington Chinese Youth Orchestra in 1993; and the Chinese Mu-
sic and Dance Academy in 1994, renamed in 1996 the Chinese Per-
forming Arts Institute. 
 
Chang and Zhao work tirelessly, enthusiastically sharing their love of 
Chinese music. To raise awareness and support music education, 
they toured Washington State schools to introduce and demonstrate 
ancient Chinese musical instruments. The orchestras and ensemble 
perform locally and throughout the United States engaging new audi-
ences. As a result, new generations of students are taking lessons 
from Chang, Zhao and CAMA instructors. 
 
During lessons and rehearsals, students and musicians learn about 
China. “The difference between Chinese music and Western music,” 
explains Chang, “is that most Chinese music is based on stories, our 
history. When we talk to our musicians about the background of the 

Gordon Ekvall Tracie Memorial 
Award Recipients –                
Warren Chang & Buyun Zhao 
By JoAnne Lee 

“East Meets West is the theme of our music and work,” says Warren Chang. He and his 
wife Buyun Zhao are the honorees of the Ethnic Heritage Council’s 2015 Gordon Ekvall 
Tracie Award, which recognizes excellence in ethnic performing arts.  
 
Chang is a world-class erhu artist and is founder and music director of the Chinese Arts 
and Music Association, as well as the Seattle Chinese Orchestra. Zhao is director of the 
Washington Chinese Youth Orchestra, a music instructor and well-known yangqin soloist.  
 
In May 1984, Chang established the Chinese Arts and Music Association (CAMA), a non-
profit organization, to disseminate the essence of Chinese culture in the United States. In 
1986 he founded the Seattle Chinese Orchestra, which is now the only Chinese orchestra 
in the United States. Currently the orchestra is composed of 56 musicians, both Chinese 
and non-Chinese, playing traditional Chinese instruments, with the exception of the cello 
and bass.  

Buyun Zhao stands behind a yangqin 
Photo courtesy of Creative Flashes 
Photography  

Both Chang and Zhao continue performing, teaching and volunteering to promote Chinese culture through music. They invite 
individuals who are interested in learning more about Chinese music or learning to play a Chinese instrument to contact them at 
www.uschinamusic.org. A list of CAMA’s concerts is posted on their website. Concert programs include classical, traditional, re-
gional and contemporary music. Their next concert is on May 16 at Seattle Center Festál’s “A Glimpse of China: Chinese Culture 
and Arts Festival.” The 50+ member Seattle Chinese Orchestra will perform their 31st acclaimed “East Meets West” Annual Con-
cert on November 22 at Benaroya Hall. 

Seattle Chinese Orchestra 
Photo courtesy of Creative Flashes Photography  

http://www.uschinamusic.org


 

 

 
The realization of a dream 25 years in the making, the Northwest African American Mu-
seum (NAAM) opened its doors to the public in March 2008. The museum is located in 
Seattle’s historically African-American Central District neighborhood. It is housed in the 
former Colman School, built in 1909 and now with official status as a City of Seattle land-
mark. The building also contains 36 units of affordable housing. 
 
There are three major exhibition spaces in the 19,000 square-foot facility. The Journey 
Gallery features parallel timelines of the history of African-Americans in the Northwest 
and in the nation from 1788 to the present. The Northwest Gallery, in rotating exhibits, 
features contributions of specific individuals; and the Legacy Gallery hosts performanc-
es, meetings, community events and traveling exhibits. 
 
The museum’s exhibits tell the story of the journey of African Americans to the North-
west, the development of the vibrant community in this region, ways the community has 
survived, the achievements of its people and characteristics of their everyday lives. 
Through collaboration with the various communities in the Northwest that it serves, 
NAAM creates exhibits, programs and events that include visual arts, music, crafts, liter-
ature that tell the story of African Americans in the Northwest, while putting that history 
and culture in the greater context of the Black experience throughout the United States.  
 
NAAM is open Wednesday through Sunday. Free admission is available on the first 
Thursday of the month. 

Northwest African American Museum 

For information about hours, admission prices, exhibits and events, please call 

206.518.6000 or visit  http://www.naamnw.org/. 

Never Say No When You’re Asked 

to Advise 

By Rosanne Royer 

After all, isn’t that what you’ve waited for all your life? To cause a room to go still as you 
impart the wisdom of your years? 
 
If it’s the Ethnic Heritage Council (EHC) inviting you to share your experiences, you have 
an opportunity to be passionate about the great potential of an organization that is more 
relevant today than ever before! The new Advisory Committee members include founding 
members, former Board of Directors members, long-time EHC activists, and individuals 
that have made significant contributions to their own ethnic communities as well as the 
community at large. They include Bud Bard, Martha Cohen, Peter Lam, Bettie Luke, Sue 
McNab, Karoline Morrison, Joann Nicon, Rosanne Royer, JoAnne Rudo, Ali San, and 
Mark Vohr.  
 
At the Committee’s first meeting on March 30, 2015, this energetic group, along with 
members of the current Board, reminisced, brainstormed, and produced abundant pro-
gram and fundraising ideas. They discussed EHC’s founding vision and goals for people 
of different ethnic communities to talk to one another as well as record and share their 
local histories. They had insights on how EHC can facilitate dialogue among diverse 
groups despite regional differences; present forums, workshops, and exhibits; and 
demonstrate how communities might preserve their heritage as an anchor in our rapidly 
changing world. Each of the members of the Advisory Committee is well versed in EHC’s 
history and potential, and the group agreed that the EHC has much important work to do 
in the coming year. 

2015 

Board of Directors 

 

JoAnne Lee, President 

Mary Hsu, Vice-President 

Liz Morrison, Secretary 

Jane Simmons, Treasurer 

Sam Kaplan 

Nanci Spieker 

Mark Wen 

Ann Wright 

Helen LaChance,  Office 

Administrator 

www.ethnicheritagecouncil.org  |   info@ethnicheritagecouncil.org 
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  JOIN US! 

Become a member of the Ethnic Heritage Council in our 35
th

 year of celebrating community. Your annual 

membership helps. Any additional contribution you give is greatly appreciated.  Thank you for your support! 

 

Name                   Organization 

Address                  Area Code Phone Number  

City                              State    Zip        E-mail Address 

EHC Members: Subscription to EHC Newsletter; Advance notice  and discount tickets to upcoming events; Event consultation.  

Patron Members: Same benefits as EHC Members. Access to EHC resources. Acknowledgement via newsletter, website, facebook, 

twitter. 

   $35 Individual    Payment Method: 

   $50 Family      Check    (Payable to EHC) 

  $65 Organization    Visa    Mastercard 

  $150 Patron       Paypal at www.ethnicheritagecouncil.org 

                                                                                                          Card#                                                           CVV                                                      

                    Exp. Date                   

  I wish to make a contribution of  $  __________               Signature 

         Please contact me about volunteer work                       

              

 TOTAL ENCLOSED $ __________            

The Ethnic Heritage Council is a non-profit, 501(c)(3) organization, registered in the state of Washington. Donations are 

tax deductible to the extent permitted by law. Your employer may offer a matching funds program to maximize your 

donation. Please check with your Human Resources Department. Thank You! 

5 

www.ethnicheritagecouncil.org   |    info@ethnicheritagecouncil.org                206.443.1410 



 

 

`NON-PROFIT ORG. 

U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 

SEATTLE,WA 

PERMIT 2213 

THE ETHNIC HERITAGE COUNCIL’S MISSION IS TO 

PRESERVE  AND PROMOTE ETHNIC AND  CULTURAL 

TRADITIONS, FOSTER MUTUAL UNDERSTANDING, 

ENRICH LIVES AND CELEBRATE OUR  HERITAGE. 

Ethnic Heritage Council 
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ETHNIC HERITAGE COUNCIL 
 

Saturday, May 30, 2015 
6 pm – 9 pm 

 

35th Anniversary Annual Dinner &  
Awards Ceremony  

Northwest African American Museum 
2300 S. Massachusetts Street 

Seattle, WA 98144 

 
 
 

 

   

 

Name: ________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Organization: ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Mailing Address: _________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

City: __________________________________________ State: _________________ Zip Code: _________________ 

 

Telephone: _____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Email: ___________________________________________________________________ 

 

PLEASE CHECK APPROPRIATE REGISTRATION FEE: 
 

EHC Member Æ $45 
Nonmember Æ $50 
Table of 8* Æ $360 
Donation Æ$___ 

    $ ____________ 

Prepaid reservations are required. Registration includes dinner, entertainment, and a complimentary tour of NAAM. 
 

* List of names for table: ________________________________________________________________________ 
 

EHC is a no-profit, 501 (c)(3) organization, registered in the state of Washington. Donations are tax deductible to the extent permitted by law. Your employer may offer a 

matching fund program to maximize your donation. Please check with your Human Resources Department. Thank you! 

PAYMENT OF 2015 MEMBERSHIP:  
Individual- $35     Family- $50       Organization- $65      Patron- $150 $ ____________ 
 

 TOTAL ENCLOSED: $ __________ 
 

PAYMENT METHOD: 
 

Online at www.ethnicheritagecouncil.org Æ 

Checks payable to: Ethnic Heritage Council Æ 

$25 fee charged on returned checks due to insufficient funds. Registration confirmation and receipt will be emailed. 

Credit Card 
 

Please check appropriate box:                                                   Æ VISA           Æ MasterCard         Expiration Date: _____________________ 

 

Card #: ________________________________________CVV #: ______ Print Cardholder Name: _________________________________________ 

 

Please email or mail completed registration form to:    Ethnic Heritage Council 
Phone: (206) 443-1410       305 Harrison Street 
         Suite 304 

Email: info@ethnicheritagecouncil.org     Seattle, WA 98109 


